
Bayside High School 
School Advisory Council Meeting 

September 13, 2023 
 
 
Members in Attendance:  Holli Zander, Cheryl Chamberlain, Jennifer Laham, Jacalyn Anderon, George 
Derr, Melissa Thomke, Vanessa Jara, Brittney Herndon, Kayla Alcindor, Anaylah Adderley, Mai Bella 
Kelman, Noelle Walters, Brianna Barber, Robert Anderson 
 
Call to Order at 5:07pm by co-chair Jennifer Laham. 
 
Adoption of agenda.  Motion to approve by Holli Zander, 2nd by Melissa Thomke, passing unanimously. 
 
Introduction and welcome.  The committee went around the room stating their names and affiliation to 
Bayside High School.  Co-chair Jennifer Laham then described Bayside’s SAC, it’s purpose and duties. 
 
School updates were provided by principal Holli Zander:  Enrollment is at 2044 students.  BHS is in need 
of a social worker, teacher on assignment and an additional math teacher and encouraged the 
committee to reach out to qualified individuals they may know to fill these positions.  She also 
mentioned the success of our open house and some upcoming events and dates, including Homecoming 
week. 
 
New Business: 

• Membership roster was verified that everyone was signed in and their ethnicity checked. 
• SAC Officer Elections:  Treasurer Melissa Thomke 
• SAC Bylaws Review.  Co-Chair, Jennifer Laham, went over our bylaws with the committee and 

Melissa Thomke motioned to approve the bylaws, Cheryl Chamberlain 2nd and the SAC Bylaws 
were approved by all. 

• Book addition list for the media center was submitted to SAC by Carrie Spivey, Bayside’s Media 
Specialist.  Co-Chair Laham and Principal Zander briefly explained how the vetting process of 
these books is done and answered committee questions to the best of their knowledge. 

• Teacher fund requests:  BHS English teacher, George Derr, had submitted two requests to 
replace 32 classroom copies of Jurassic Park and 32 classroom copies of Wuthering Heights. 
Jurassic Park replacement total was $287.68 plus shipping.  Motion to approve was made by 
Vanessa Jara. 2nd by Melissa Thomke and unanimously passed.  Wuthering Heights replacement 
total was $223.68 plus shipping.  Motion to approve was made by Cheryl Chamberlain, 2nd by 
Jacalyn Anderson and also passed unanimously. 

 
The next SAC meeting will be held Wednesday, October 11, 2023, at 5pm in the media center.  We are 
hoping to have more teacher fund requests to vote on. 
 
Holli Zander motioned for meeting to be adjourned, 2nd by Jacalyn Anderson.  The meeting adjourned at 
5:46pm. 


